PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

Proposed legislation on solar net metering

The San Francisco Public Utilities Commission is interested in developing large-scale solar facilities on city property. There are potential sites such as University Mound Reservoir, Port facility roofs and parking garages where significantly more power could be generated than could be consumed by city facilities at the site. Under the state’s net metering law, wind and solar generators up to 1 MW in size are permitted to export surplus power to the grid. However, because the City of San Francisco obtains its power from the Hetch Hetchy system over PG&E’s lines it is not eligible for net metering. Thus, the City is restricted to sizing solar systems to less than the minimum daytime load at a facility (eg. Moscone). This severely limits the size of solar systems in San Francisco. To facilitate the least cost development of solar power, meet the goals of the City’s Electricity Resource Plan and minimize the amount of fossil fuel generation used in San Francisco there is a need to overcome the sizing limitations for City-owned solar generation.

Assemblyman Leno is introducing legislation to allow the City to install solar and interconnect/sell directly to PG&E.   Leno has asked CCSF to sponsor the bill.
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